


573.6(c)(4) 
Percentage of affected vehicles that contain the defect:  12% 
 
 
573.6(c)(5) 
Defect description: 
Due to an improper manufacturing process, the couplers for the crossover inlet pipe that 
connects the left and right fuel tanks were insufficiently welded.  Over time, vibration and 
heat cycling can cause the couplers to separate from the fuel tank, resulting in fuel leakage.  
Fuel leakage in the presence of an ignition source increases the risk of a fire. 
 
 
573.6(c)(6) 
Chronology: 
December 2017 
Honda received the first claim of a fuel leak.  The failed fuel tank was returned to the supplier 
and an investigation was launched to determine the root cause of the failure. 
 
February to March 2018 
Honda received three additional claims of a fuel leak. 
 
April 2018 
The fuel tank supplier informed Honda that the weld specifications for melt depth and 
pressed-in amount could not be controlled.  Further investigation was conducted to 
determine what caused the variation in weld specification and how it affected the fuel tanks. 
 
May 2018 
The investigation confirmed that the heater used to weld the coupler was set at a slight 
angle, resulting in insufficient welding to certain sections of the fuel tank.  
 
June to August 2018 
The fuel tank supplier informed Honda that the jigs used during fuel tank welding were 
unable to secure the fuel tanks, resulting in additional welding variation.  Honda continued 
investigating the potential consequences of an inappropriately welded fuel tank and the 
range of potentially affected vehicles. 
 
August 30, 2018 
Honda made the determination that a defect related to motor vehicle safety exists and 
decided to conduct a safety recall. 
 
As of August 30, 2018 Honda has received three warranty claims, and no field reports or 
reports of fires or injuries related to this issue. 
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 
Program for remedying the defect: 
Registered owners of all affected vehicles will be contacted by mail and asked to take their 
vehicle to an NSX Authorized Acura dealer.  The dealer will replace the left and right fuel 
tanks for free. 
 
 



573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
The estimated date to start notification to dealers:   September 8, 2018 
The estimated date to start notifications to owners: November 6, 2018 
 
 
573.6(c)(9) 
Representative copies of all notices, bulletins and other communications: 
A copy of the dealer service bulletin, the final owner notification letter and other dealer 
communication will be submitted to your office as soon as possible. 
 
 
573.6(c)(10) 
Proposed owner notification letter submission: 
A draft of the owner notification letter will be submitted to your office as soon as possible.   
 
 
573.6(c)(11) 
Manufacturer’s campaign number:  U29, Z28 


